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Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4  

May 9, 2025 
Our File: EB20250065 

 
Attn: Nancy Marconi, Registrar 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 

 
Re: EB-2025-0065 – Enbridge Gas Inc – Five-Year Gas Supply Plan Stakeholder Conference  

 
We are counsel to the School Energy Coalition (“SEC”). SEC intends to participate in the stakeholder 
conference and will seek intervenor status in the proceeding.  
 
SEC is a frequent intervenor in OEB proceedings.  Our current Annual Filing can be found on the 
Board’s website, here: https://www.rds.oeb.ca/CMWebDrawer/Record/871744/File/document 
 
SEC intends to apply for recovery of its costs reasonably incurred in the course of its intervention in 
this matter.  SEC has participated in many past natural gas and electricity proceedings in Ontario, 
including consultations, rate cases, and other processes and hearings, and has been found eligible to 
be paid its reasonably incurred costs in all of those proceedings. 
 
SEC requests that a copy of all documents filed with the OEB be served on SEC and counsel as 
follows: 

 
a. School Energy Coalition: (electronic copies only) 

 
ONTARIO EDUCATION SERVICES CORPORATION 
c/o Ontario Public School Boards Association 
439 University Avenue, 18th Floor 
Toronto, ON 
M5G 1Y8 
 
Attn: Brian McKay, SEC Coordinator 
Phone: 416-340-2540 
Fax: 416-340-7571 
Email: SEC@oesc-cseo.org 
 

b. SEC’s counsel: (electronic copies only) 
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SHEPHERD RUBENSTEIN PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION 
2200 Yonge Street, Suite 1302 
Toronto, Ontario, M4S 2C6 
 
Attn: Mark Rubenstein 
Phone: 647-483-0113 
Fax: 416-438-3305 
Email: mark@shepherdrubenstein.com 
 
With an electronic copy to: 
 
Attn: Jay Shepherd  
Phone: 416-804-2767 
Email: jay@shepherdrubenstein.com 

 
The undersigned, Mark Rubenstein will participate in the May 15th stakeholder conference. 
 
Yours very truly, 
Shepherd Rubenstein P.C. 
 
 
 
 
Mark Rubenstein 
 
cc:    Brian McKay, SEC (by email) 
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